TGRS at TMC Pediatrics Patio

Tuesday, October 11, 2011

This morning culminated several days of work by myself and my helpers, Bob
Conrad, Bill Nevin, CAP Pearson and Thorne Pierce. Last week we set the
bridges, and Monday we began laying track for the layout TGRS is building in one
of the patios of Tucson Medical Center adjacent to their new Pediatrics wing.
Monday, Glenn Mitchell came in and laid the power and control wiring lines, and
today we completed the track placement. Here are some photos of the track in
place. (1) Ballasting will begin shortly, when TMC’s people bring in some fill dirt
to use in transitioning the track from the bridge decks to the ground.

Meanwhile, I’ve kept busy building the train shed that will house the trains when
they are not running. Some pictures of that shed are attached. (2) Next week I’ll
be looking for volunteers to help place trim and shingles on walls and roof of the
shed. Please let me know if you can help.

Norm Ulmer




